Mark Drakeford AC / AM Y Gweinidog lechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol Minister for Health and Social Services



Eich cyf/Your ref P-04-571 Ein cyf/Our ref MD/03175/14

William Powell AM
Assembly Member for Mid & West Wales
Chair Petitions Committee
Ty Hywel
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff
CF99 1NA

committeebusiness@Wales.gsi.gov.uk

3 September 2014

Dear William

Thank you for your letter of 14 August on behalf of the Pernicious Anaemia Society.

I note the concerns of the Society regarding treatment for pernicious anaemia and the options available.

In general terms, Health Boards are responsible for the provision of services that meet the needs of their local populations. The management of pernicious anaemia would be a matter for the patient's clinician to decide, in consultation with the patient. Together, they should discuss and agree what treatment would be most appropriate to meet the patient's individual needs and agree individual treatment plans that best reflect the latest available clinical evidence.

However, as this is a clinical issue I have asked my officials to seek advice from the Haematology National Specialist Advisory Group (NSAG). I will then write again to the Petitions Committee.

Bet wishes, Mark Drakeford AC/AM

Y Gweinidog lechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol Minister for Health and Social Services